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From: g
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 10:16 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Vaccine Passports

Office of the Clerk, County of Ventura 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
I wish to voice my objection to the possibility of Ventura County's instituting a vaccine passport. Requiring 
a vaccine passport for any reason would be highly discriminatory against anyone who choses not to be 
injected. We are prohibited from discriminating against anyone for any reason, yet for Ventura County is 
considering instituting vaccine passports for that very purpose, to discriminate against those who chose 
not to vaccinate. 
 
Statistics show that the recovery rate for those that get sick with Covid-19 is roughly 99.9%. The risk of 
death as a result of contracting Covid-19 similar to that of the flu, yet we don't require vaccine passports 
for the flu.  

 There is no pandemic!  
 There is no need for a vaccine passport.  
 There is no need to divide us as a people!  
 Vaccine passports discriminate.  
 Discrimination is illegal!  
 DO NOT REQUIRE VACCINE PASSPORTS! 

Thank you, 
 
Glenn Cook 
 
 


